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Dear Parents,

It has been a while since | last wrote ==

to you. Time really flies and we are preparing for '
the 2" newsletter and also the last issue for this

school term. In this issue, | would like to share withyoua =

few things that PTA has been working on during this period.

St Paul’s College 155" Anniversary Cup — Archery Competition
On 5" May, St Paul's College 155" Anniversary Cup Archery Competition took place at
the Wan Chai Sports Ground. As the Chairlady of the PTA, | was honourably invited by Mr. Wong
Wai Hou (teacher-in-charge of the Archery Competition) as the guest of honour to present the
prizes. This was one of the programs SPC hosted to mark its 155" Anniversary this year. More than
20 schools with over 200 archers from different levels competed their skills throughout the day. This
~ was indeed the first time | attended an archery event and was astonished to see a lot of competitors
scoring the bull’'s eye. To my surprise, the female competitors who looked so young and small were full
of confidence when they had their arches in their hands. There was neither fear nor
hesitation in their eyes and on their faces. What really admired me were the
determination and calmness each competitor possessed. SPC won the third
in the end. | shared with Mr. Wong and Dr. Kennard the pleasure of hosting
this event. The SPC boys worked tremendous hard to help make the event
a success under the supervision of Mr. Wong. They shared the work
amongst the team, from being the MC, the score
takers, the time keepers and the event
organisers. The competition finally ended
with the team singing the school song.
Above all, SPC is the pioneer in Hong Kong
to introduce Archery in school.

The PTA’s Voluntary Services
to St. James' Settlement Scenic Resort

(Nursing Home) - 23 June 2007
Over 40 parents and SPC students visited the St.
James' Settlement Scenic Resort Nursing Home on 23 June
2007. It was not the first time we had ever organised this type '
of social service. The objective was to give the parents and boys Microsoft Vista

an opportunity to serve the community together. What makes it Training — March 2007

different this year is that we involved all participants to take part in . s tralnlpg offered by the
: S . Microsoft earlier this year was

the planning and organising of a half-day event for the seniors. The

& P : : organised to give an introduction to the
participants were divided into 4 teams with one team responsible new MS software, Vista and its new

for preparing some nice snacks, one team responsible for functionality. More details will be
organising the program, one team planning the thoughtful gifts covered in this newsletter by Daniel
and giveaways for the seniors and the last team Chui, one of our committee
responsible for video and photo taking. More members who co-ordinated
information will be provided by our members this event.

who had participated in the event in :
this newsletter. ‘



The Joint School PTA Workshop

- 14 Jul 2007 (
The most exciting event up coming will be the _

Joint School PTA Workshop with King’s College. Early this
year, | was invited by the PTA of King’s College to participate in a
parental workshop they are planning to do this year. Without any
hesitation, we have accepted the invitation. | believe this will be a great

networking opportunity for parents of both schools. | am very pleased to let you
know that the preparation for this workshop is underway. A team of 5-6 committee

members from each school has been formed. Numerous meetings have already
taken place to plan for the day. We are very proud that the workshop will be held at

the SPC School Hall. It is a full-day event with two parental workshops being scheduled

during the day and a buffet lunch at the school gymnasium for all the participants. The SRRV i i

response from our parents is overwhelming and exceeded far beyond the original Much as what we have done
number we can take. We are doing our best to accommodate as many as we could so so far this year, | still hope that we
as not to let our parents down. The two speakers we have invited namely Dr. Sandra can do more in the coming months
Tsang Kit Man and Mr. Joseph Lam are both qualified and experienced professionals ~ when the new school term starts in
who have ample experience to share with the parents how to educate our children. September.

| promise this is going to be a day of education, interactivity and fun for parents.
| have a fruitful experience working with the PTA of King's College, a team of
very enthusiastic and motivated parents who devoted much of their time
to cater for the needs of the school and the parents. | have certainly

We have already started
preparing a PTA familiarization
day for all new Form 1

learnt a lot working with them. | look forward to introducing the perete.
King’s College PTA team to all the participants at the | still have a strong wish
workshop and of course seeing you all on the that we should hold an informal meeting
day. with parents of different forms when the school

term starts.

We managed to engage Mrs. Norma Leben of Morning
Glory Treatment Center for Children from the USA to visit our
parents in early November and to run a workshop for us. Mrs.
Leben is a very popular speaker in Hong Kong for educational
seminars and workshops and is always unavailable as her schedule is

s .ﬁ' & #ﬁ always full. For details, please refer to the upcoming notices. Make
Income & Expenses shhm;ﬁ sure that you don’t miss this valuable chance.

« 1/9/061031/ 5/ 07 w» « How about an evening with the Principal sharing with parents

4 e FiR his advice on pursuing overseas studies for your children?
Parent membership HK$32,410.00
Interest income (til March) ~ HK$519.54 | am sure you all remember the delicious snacks you
EMB grant HK$12,840.00 : 5 :
Camival HK$3,117.00 enjoyed during the tea break in the school PTA events
Seminar HK$1,800.00 prepared by the team of voluntary parents. How about
= STV having a gathering w_lth thg famous parent chefs
to learn the cooking skills for the
delicious specialities?
e Whatever we can
S;'i'nfii?’ r :ﬁ:ig?gg do to bring the parents closer
Seminar HK$7,613.60 together will be of interest fo us. |
e A welcome any suggestions you might have
Total HK$18,280.40 in mind. Please drop me an email at
il pta@spc.edu.hk if you have anything you
A sl L would like to share with the PTA. | am glad
Current alc HK$47,935.60 sPLaLT that more and more parents are using this
Savings alc HK$38,628.99 BERE : BRSSE email and find it useful to them.
Cash at hand - school HK$2,815.60 XEB  BEIREaT
Saeh sthandFparent. ™ HKSETETMD I REEKE | wish you all an enjoyable
e L EE REEE summer holiday!
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The end of the School Year

As the school year comes to a close, | congratulate all students on another fine year of academic
endeavour, sporting achievements and community service. We are blessed that life at St.

Paul’s College is so rich and varied, with many programmes, activities and

opportunities. Our boys have taken the inifiative and worked hard

both in and beyond the classroom. | look forward to a
confinuation of these efforts next year,

The Comprehensive Review

St. Paul's College is completing ifs fifth year as a Direct Subsidy
Scheme (DSS) school and is now required to undergo a
Comprehensive Review of all programmes and operations. An
independent review panel, under the Chairmanship of
Professor Kwong Lee Dow at the University of Melboumne, will
visit the College in March 2008. The views of parentfs, students
and feachers will be an integral part of the review process with
a final Report from the Review Panel fo be released next June.

The Interational Baccalaureate

The Infernational Baccalaureate is an intemnationally
recognised programme studied at three levels: the Primary
Years, the Middle Years and the Diploma, the latter being
undertaken by students in the final two years of secondary
schooling. | am often asked whether the College will be
infroducing the International Baccalaureate. Indeed, you may
be aware that some other leading local schools in Hong Kong
have dlready announced that they will be infroducing the 1B
Diploma in a few years time.

The College is currently undertaking a Feasibility Study of the IB
Diploma. The focus of this study is the viablity of the IB Diploma
as an altemative pathway fo the New Senior Secondary (NSS)
system that will be infroduced in 2009/10 across all local
schools in Hong Kong. If the IB Diploma is offered in Forms 5
and 6, however, it is expected that the majority of boys would
confinue fo follow the local curiculum and graduate with the
new Hong Kong Diploma of Secondary Education.

The College is keen fo expand and broaden the curriculum
offerings for our boys in the NSS. The introduction of an B class
would take that choice fo another level. | will keep parents
informed of developments as the Feasibility Study progresses
and will be seeking your input and feedback in the near future.

Singing at SPC

We were fortunate fo have a special guest af the Easter
Service, Mr, Peter Lacey, the Headmaster of the King’s School
in Gloucester. Mr. Lacey is also Chairman of the Choir Schools’
Association that represents the 44 schools attached fo
England’s Cathedrals. After the Service, Mr. Lacey
commented on the exiremely high standard of singing by the
Treble and Intermediate Choirs, a fact bome out af the recent
Hong Kong Schools” Music Festival. However, what really

Mr. John Kennard

impressed Mr. Lacey was the quality and volume of the singing
from all the boys at the Service, not just those in the choirs. It is
a credit to our Music Department that the St, Paul’s College
fradition of ‘vocal excellence’ is being upheld.

ArTisf-in-Residence

The College is delighted to announce a new programme fo
commence next term. The Artist-in-Residence programme wil
see leading figures in Music, Art, Drama and Literature coming
to the College to work alongside our teachers and boys. The
first Arfist-in-Residence will be Dr. Stephen Ng, the Assistant
Professor of Voice at Stetson University in Florida. Dr. Ng, an
alumnus, is a tenor soloist with many international festivals and
professional engagements in his list of credits. We look forward
fo the Artist-in-Residence programme bringing many exciting
artistes fo the College in the years ahead.

Providfng Upgraded Facilities.

The College will commence some general renovation and
refurbishment work over the summer holidays. The Wong Ming
Him Hall will be complefely renovated. The external character
of the building will be retained whilst the inferal spaces will be
modernized fo create additional meeting rooms and activity
spaces. The ground floor will provide an indoor-outdoor sefting
and blend info the existing garden areas. The result will be an
attractive and ‘softer’ face to the College along Bonham
Road, one that integrates the Wong Ming Him Hall and the
swimming pool,

Another area that will experience change is the Upper
Playground. New tables, seafs and large umbrellas, set
amongst potted trees and flowers, will provide an aftractive
setting for the boys fo enjoy their recess and lunch times. There
is no doubt in my mind that an aesthetically pleasing
environment leads to happier boys and a more conducive
learning environment.

|n conclusion

| would like to thank Ms. Bonnie Tan and her feam on their
efforts this past year, The parent-school relationship is
extremely important for the development of each boy and for
the growth of the College. Your sons face many challenges
and hurdles. It is incumbent on us as aduls fo provide them
with unconditional support, assistance, guidance wherever
possible,
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modern technology also develops
rapidly. Today, we can get almost as
much information as we can manage
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seminar on Saturday 24 March 2007 in which computer experts
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1. lllegal downloading and software
copyright infringement

2. How to ensure safe internet
surfing and prevent computer  parents
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At the end of the seminar, a number Woe e
of parents expressed the view that they understood more about o ;} ﬁ?g Gl f; ;ﬁgij:‘; g: % f;: ;i;_ Efi f’l"ii‘j‘; i ﬁi
the laws of copyright and were eager to know mare about how *% WfoE ARER c RALAELGYE T R
to prevent computer addiction through today's technologles such 153 T % TR AR IR
as the setting up of a timetable and the blocking of certain - B AR 3@ T2 B
questionable internet addresses etc. The seminar ended g} 1845 g-; PR

at about 5 pm., although there were still 8 number of
participants who had further questions for the
professionals.
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